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OFFICIAL   ANNOUNCEMENTS

Violations  of  the  Code  f or  Academic  Work

It  has  come  to  the  attention  of  this  office  that  research  and
term  paper   assistance   services  have  been  advertised  in  the
Captain's   Log  and  posted  on  campus  bulletin  boards  outside  of
classrooms.    Any  use  of  these  services  by  students  for  coursework
may  constitute  an  inf ringement  of  the  CNC  Code  for  Academic  Work
or  a  violation  of  the  Code  of  Virginia  or  both.     All  faculty  are
requested  to  advise  their  students  early  in  the  semester  of  the
relevant   policy   as   contained   in   the   College   and   Student
Handbooks,  which  states,   in  part:

•  A  student  who .obtains  credit  for  work;  words  and  ideas
which  are  not  the  products  of  his/her  own  effort  is
dishonest,   and   his/her   behavior   has   an   adverse
imf luence  on  the   standards  of  the  College.     Because
this   is   so,   willful   infringement  of.  the   Code   for
Academic  Work  entails   severe  penalties   ranging  from
failure  in  cousework  to  dismissal  from  the  College.

A   student's   name   on   any   written  exercise   (theme,
report,   notebook,   course   paper,   examination)   isregarded  as  assurance  that  it  is  the  result  of  the
student's  own  thought  and  study,   stated  in  his/her  own
words   and   produced  without   assistance,   except   as
quotation  marks,   references  and  footnotes  acknowledge
the   use   of   other   sources   or   of   assistance.      In
parti.cular,   the   use   of   purchased   term  papers   or
research  for  submission  as  one's  own  work  is  expressly
forbidden.

Copies   of   the   relevant   section  of   the   College   Handbook  are
available   in   the   Of fice  of   the  VPAA.     Copies   of   the   Student
Handbook  are   available   through  Ms.   Tisa  Johnson,   Director  of
Student  Life,   Ccl89,   or  Dr.   Charles  Behymer,,   Vice  President  for
Student  Affairs,   A403.

--  Vice  President  for
Academic  Af fairs

NEWS   AND   GENERAL   INFOENATION

Peninsula  Business  Breakfasts  at  CNC

AI  Tompkins,   the  new  President  of  the  Virginia  Peninsula  Chamber
of  Commerce  will  kick.off  the  series  on  Tuesday,   October  4,  with
his  view  of   the  Peninsula's  business  environment  and  with  his
responses  to  your  questions.

The   City  Managers   of  Newport  News   and  Hampton,   Bob  O'Neil  and  Ed
Maroney,   will   speak  on  the  first  Tuesday  of  November,   discussing
the  economic   impact  of  road  building  and  highway  construction  on
the  Peninsula.

On  December   7,   Dr.   Marshall  Booker  of  our   faculty  will  present
his  annual  Chamber  event:     the  economic  forecast  for  the  upcoming
year.     This  is  always  a  most  popular  standing-room-only  event.
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E±±±Ei:±±oEu=d:nb:f:_¥E_;a±±I±E±S€.S::_i:±irtsitesfu;:€£Yc&fcecaocnht±¥:i:6Education.     The  Virginia  Peninsula  Chamber  of  Commerce  and  the  U.
S.  Small  Business  Administration  are  additional  sponsors.

Continental  breakfast,   courtesy  of  Wheat's  Newport  News  office,
will  be  served  in  the  lobby  of  the  Administration  Building  at
7:30.     The  prograLms  will  begin  at   8   o'clock  and  end  promptly  at
8:55.     CNC  faculty  and  students  are  invited  to  attend  and  to
bring  persons  from  the  Peninsula  business  community.

Even  though  there  is  no  cost  and  reservations  are  not  required,
we   do  need   to  know  how  many  CNC  people   toJ expect  so  that. we .can
arrange   food  service.     Please  call   4-7158  and  let  us  know  that
you  are  coming  to  one  or  all  of  these  events.     We  will  need  your
department  or  telephone  number  so  that  we  can  contact  you  in  case
of  changes.

--  Agnes  Braganza
*****

CNC  Wom®n' s  Faculty  Caucus

The  October   7   meeting  of   the   Women's   Faculty  Caucus  has  been
cancelled  due  to  a  conf lict  with  the  teleconference  on  student
assessment   scheduled  that  af ternoon.     The  next  meeting  of  the
Caucus   will   be   on   Friday,   November   4,   at   2   p.in.      Mark   your
calendars  now  and  plan  to  attend.

--  Norma  Brown

*****
Dean' a  Colloqula  Presentation

A   f inal   reminder   that   Arthur   Macy   Cox   of   the   Brookings
Institution  will  address   the   faculty  and  student  body  next
Monday,   October  3,   at  noon  in  the  Campus  Center  Theatre.     He  will
hold  an  open  seminar  at  2:00  in  the  Campus  Center  Board  Room.

Please  attend  and  urge  your  students  to  do  likewise.
--  George  Webb,   Physics

Department
Chairman,   Dean's   Col-

1oquia  Comittee
*****

I)ialogue  Invited  on  Issues  riaised  by  Film

Issues  raised  by  the  film,   ''The  Last  Temptation  of  Christ,"  will
be  the  subject  of  a  dialogue  at  noon  on  Wednesday,   October   5   in
Anderson  Auditorium,   A-105.

Dr.   Jouett  Powell,   Dean  of   the  School  of  Letters   and  Natural
Science,   will   address   "Theological   Issues,"   and   Dr.   David
Alexick,   Associate   Professor   of   Fine   Arts,   will   speak  on"Artistic   Freedom  and  Religious   Subjects."     Mr.   Capers   Zemp,   a
CNC  student,  will  serve  as  moderator.

Members  of  the  audience  are  invited  to  participate  with  questions
and  comments.

r.
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The  dialogue  is  sponsored  by  the  History  Club  in  cooperation  with
Unlt®d  C&ixpu.  I.1nl.tries.

-TCc#-:-¥xPLhE.atwe:ence.

*****

Speaker  on  General  Education  Assessment

On  September   30,   1988  Dr.   Joe  Steele  will  visit  the  campus  and
will  speak  at  an  open  meeting  on  the  subject  of  general  education
and  assessment.      Dr.   Steele   represents   the  College  Outcomes
Measurement  Project  of  the  American  College ,Testing  service.

The   meeting   will   be   in   CC233,    from   9:15   to   10:30   A.M.    on
Septerfer  30.

--  Deinis`' fldley
*****

Visltino  Professors  on  Campus
Professor  Scott  Kinz

Professor  Scott  Kinzy  is   a  member   of   the  CNC   f acuity  for  the
1988-89   school   year   through   the   National   Faculty  Exchange
Program.     Professor  Kinzy  is  a  tenured  Associate  Professor  in  the
School  of  Architecture  at  the  University  of  Tennessee-Knoxville.
He  is  also  in  the  dissertation  stage  of  a  doctoral  program  in
Business  Administration  at  SUNY-Buffalo.     He  is  assigned  to  the
Department  of  Management  and  Marketing  at  CNC  and  is  teaching  in
the   areas  of  Retail  Management,   Real  Estate  Brokerage,   and  Real
Estate  Investment.     Scott  brings  with  him  a  wealth  of  training
and  experience  that  will  signif icantly  benef it  those  students  he
is  exposed  to  during  his  brief  stay  with  us  here  at  CNC.     Please
welcome  him  to  our  campus.

--  Submitted  by  Wes
Pendergrass

Professor  Rodrigo  Carazo

Prof essor  Carazo  is    currently  an  international  visiting  scholar
at  Christopher  Newport  College.     While  here  he  is  advising  us  on
the  development  of   our  Latin  American  Program  which  is  part  of
the  College's  overall  initiative  in  International  Education  and
is  teaching  courses  in  international  relations  for  the  Department
of  Political  Science  and  Governmental  Administration.

Professor   Carazo   is.a   Ph.D.   candidate   at   Geneva's   Graduate
Institute  of  International  Studies   (Inst.  Univ.  de  Hautes  Etudes
Internationales)   and  comes   to  us  with  extensive  academic  and
professional  experience  in  international  relations.    He  possesses
degrees  in  law  and  economic  studies  f ron  the  University  of  Costa
Rica  and  a  Certif icate  of  Advanced  Studies  in  Political  Science
from. Geneva' s  Graduate   Institute  of  International  Studies.     He
has   taken  courses   at  the  Hague  Academy  of   International  Law  and
has  done  post-graduate  research  at  the  Center  for  Latin  American
and  Caribbean  Studies  at  Indiana  University.     His  teaching  and
research  interests   involve  the  current  social,   economic,   and
political  conditions   of  Latin  America  and  the   international
relations  between  Latin  American  nations  and  the  United  States.
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At  the  professional  level,   he  has  been  an  advisor-at-large  to
various  corporations,   an  informal  advisor  to  the  President  of
Costa  Rica  and  a  special  ambassador  of  the  President  to  the
United   States   and   other   governments.      He   has   travelled
extensively  in  Central  and  North  America,  parts  of  South  America,
most  of  Western  Europe,   the  Near,  Middle,  and  Far  East,   and  North
Africa.-    He   is   fluent  in  Spanish,   English,   and  French  and  is
learning  German.

Professor  Carazo  was  born  in  Costa  Rica,   is  married,   and  is  the
£.ther  of  four  daughters.     While  at  Chrlltopher  Newport  College,
he  and  his  family  are  living  ln  Hevport  Ne`Irs.

--  Submitted  by  Bob  Dufel
*****

Christopher's  Cafeteria  Menu  -October  3-7

Monday
Potato  Bar      Lasagna  w/Garlic  Toast

Liver  &  onions
Fish  Creole

Tuesday

Wednesday
Potato  Bar

Thursday

Friday
Potato  Bar

Sweet  &  Sour  Pork
BBQ  Beef  Ribs
Chill  Macaroni

Canneloni  Florentine
Fried  Chicken
Beef  Stew

Taco  Salad
Stuf fed  Chicken  Breasts
Pork  Fried  Rice

Seafood  Platter  w/Salmon  pattie
Dreaded  Fish,   Clam  Strips  &  Hushpuppies
Stuf fed  Pepper
Turke`y  &  Dressing

--  Ann  Taylor
*****

National  Faculty  Exchange  Deadline

The  deadline  to  apply  for  participation  in  the  National  Faculty
Exchange    Program   for    1989-90    is   November    7,    1988.       The
application  should  be  initiated  about  two  weeks  prior  to  the

A  Review  ofdeadline  in  order  to  secure  the  necessary  sign-offs.
Exchan ortunities

pective  participantPros
for   the   current  year  will   inform  the
of  the  kinds  of  opportunities  available-in   i-989-90.      Faculty  may  wish  to  drop  by  to   receive   a  copy,   or

call  me  at  7392  and  I  will  send  you  one.     There  is  also  a  list  of
preliminary  applicants  available  for  your  perusal.     This  shows
where  some  of  the  best  possibilities  lie.

Interasted  staff  persons  may  contact  the  Director  of  Personnel.
There  is  no  deadline  for  Staff  "exchanges."    More  often  than  not,
these  are  one-way  and  as  short  as  two  weeks  in  duration.

--  Dennis  R.   Ridley
Asst.   to  VPAA

*****
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Te_leconference:     Assessment  to  Improve  Student  Learn±±g

There  will  be  a  video  teleconference  on  the  subject  of  student
assessment   on   October   7,    1988   from   I:45   -   4:30   p.in.    in   the
Anderson  Auditorium.     The  following  description  is  given  in  the
announcement:      "Assessment  in  an   'across  the  campus'   activity.
Through  the  use  of  panel  presentations  and  interactivity  with
academic  viewers  from  coast  to  coast,   discussion  will  focus  on
possible  directions  and  strategies  for  collaborative  assessment
efforts."     The  presentation  is  jointly  sponsored  by  the  National
Association  of  Student  Personnel  Administrators,   the  American
College  Personnel  Association,   and  the  American  Association  for
Higher  Education.     Panelists  include  K.   Patricia  Cross,   Gary  R.
Hanson,   Pat  Hutchings,   Theodore  Marchese,  tcharles  Schroeqer  and
Jacqueline  Woods. --  Dennis  R.  Ridley

Assistant  to  VPAA
*****

Ford  Foundation  Fellowships  for  MlnorltLes

Information  has  arrived  at  the  of f ice  of  the  VPAA  regarding  Ford
Foundation   Postdoctoral   Fellowships,   and   Predoctoral   and
Dissertation  Fellowships,   for  minorities.     Anyone  interested  in
reviewing. this  information  should  contact  me  at  7392.

--  Dennis  Ridley,  Asst.
to  VPAA

FACULTY.    STAFF,    END   STUDENT  NEWS

1y  had  a  feature  article  published  in.Dr Harold  Cones   recent
which-is  being  described  by  international

The  Christian  Centur

'Procee ings   1988„
broadcasters  as  ''the  definitive  article  on  Dxing  New  Guinea."

*****
Jay  Paul's  poem   ''She  Would  Like   to  Be   the  Storm"   appears   in  the
September  28  issue  of

Cind Masterstaff
*****

a  CNC  graduate  with  her  BS   in  marketing,   is
intern  with  the  City  of  Newport  News

inong  her-intern  projects  are  a  forthcoming  ''Citizen's  Guide"  and
work  on  an  NEH  Library/Humanities  Program  grant.

currently  working  as  an

COMMIFTEE   REPORTS

Potentially  Copyrightable  W6rk

The  College  Handbook.(II,   21ff)   describes  in  detail  the  college
policy  in  relation  to  the  determination  of  copyright  ownership.
The  key  sentence  describing  employee   responsibility  in  this
matter   is:      ''All  materials   in  which  the   College  may  have   a
proprietary  interest  under  the  provisions  of  this  policy  shall  be
promptly  reported  in  writing  by  College  personnel  concerned,
through  their  department  head,   to  the  Copyright  Subcommittee."
(11,   21)   The   policy  defines   College  personnel  or  employees  as
full-  and  part-time  faculty;  classified  employees;  administrative
staff ;   and   students   who   are  paid   for   specific  work  by  the
College.       The   policy   further   states,    however,    that:"Copyrightable  materials  developed  by  College  employees  shall
usually  be  the  property  of  the  employee."     (11,   22)
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Disclosures   of   all   copyrightable  materials   should  be  made
promptly   to   the   subcommittee  prior  to   submission  of   those
materials  to  any  other  party.     Two  factors  make  it  likely  that
the   College  will   have   an   interest   in  given  copyrightable
materials:      (1)   When  the  materials  resulted  from  a  specific
assignment   to   produce   such   and/or   (2)   When   the   production
involved   ''substantial   use"    (a   minimum  worth   of   $10,000)   of
college  facilities  and  resources  (not  to  include  the  library,  the
employee's  office  or  laboratory,   and  salary).     The  Subcommittee
on  Copyrights  will  review  the  materials  and  make  a  determination
of  the  College's  proprietary  interest,   if  any,   in  the  product
within  90  days  after  receiving  the  disclosures.

Disclosures  should  be  made  on  a  form  available  from  the  criairman
of  the  subcommittee.

--  Dean   P.owell,   Chairman
of   the  Subcommittee
on  Copyrights

Committee  on  Intel -
lectual Property


